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Teleconference minutes Aug 20, 2010

Proposed agenda:
1. Call to Order, Patent Notification
2. Editor Report
3. Interpretation Request, see https://mentor.ieee.org/802.11/dcn/10/11-10-0992-00-000m-august-2010-interpretation-request.doc 
4. Comment resolution
5. Next conference calls
6. Adjourn


1.0 Called to order by Dorothy at 11

Attendees: Dorothy Stanley, Aruba Networks; Mike Montemurro, RIM; Mark Hamilton, Proxim; Adrian Stephens, Intel; Bill Marshall, AT&T; Jon Rosdahl, CSR; Peter Eccelsine, Cisco.

1.1 Patent Notification

No issues identified.


2. Editor Report

Adrian has uploaded 11-09/0706r16 containing LB167 comments.

I’ve classified the comments as follows:

	Count
	
	
	state
	
	
	

	LB
	Owning Ad-hoc
	Comment Group
	Unassigned
	Editorial Unresolved
	Duplicate
	Grand Total

	167
	EDITOR
	Bad xref
	1
	
	
	1

	
	
	Status Codes
	
	
	1
	1

	
	
	(blank)
	
	7
	
	7

	
	EDITOR Total
	1
	7
	1
	9

	
	GEN
	BA protocol
	1
	
	
	1

	
	
	Measurement Report
	2
	
	
	2

	
	
	Power Saving
	2
	
	
	2

	
	
	Robust Management Frames
	1
	
	
	1

	
	
	SA Query
	1
	
	
	1

	
	GEN Total
	
	7
	
	
	7

	167 Total
	
	
	8
	7
	1
	16

	Grand Total
	
	8
	7
	1
	16

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


As you see, I’m proposing one technical and one editorial ad-hoc for managing the comment resolutions.

3. Interpretation Request, see https://mentor.ieee.org/802.11/dcn/10/11-10-0992-00-000m-august-2010-interpretation-request.doc 

A request for assistance was sent to Dan Harkin, Jouni and Henry, and Dan responsed that his tests show that the vectors are correct.

This may be an issue with Big-Endian vs Little Endian.  

There are only two different responses – Standard is ambiguous or it is not ambiguous

Can we improve the documentation?

We don’t know the level of competence of the authors of the request.

We will need to work out the exact wording, and then get the WG approve it in Sept.

We do not believe that the standard is ambiguous, so we will consider a revision of 10/992 with the response proposal included.

Dorothy to send  a response for when we will provide the final response.


4. Comment resolution – 09/706r16 

Adrian walked through and updated the database as we processed the comments.
CID 5002: 

We reviewed the comment and found that the comment is about text that did not change.

We did not see that this was strictly in scope for this ballot.

We will hold all the comments that were out of scope, and if we find that we are going to make a change to the draft anyway, then we may decide to review/reconsider at that time.  Otherwise, we would consider this later. 

The general sentiment is that the commenter is not reading the cited locations properly, as the  interpretation vs his conclusion does not seem to point to an error in any case.

The first cited location is in a context that seems to not be taken in consideration.

The text was unchanged in D4.

The commenter is wrong and is also out of scope, but if we accept this as a new comment, then we may loose the EC conditional approval..  This is a comment that is both out of scope and wrong, and so if we mark it out of scope, we avoid some EC nuance that may cause a delay.  Part of the condition is no “new” issues.

Proposed Resolution: Out of Scope -- The comment is on text that was unchanged from D4.0 and is not affected by any other changes from D4.0, and is not the subject of any unresolved comments; therefore it is out of scope.

A review of the revisions in the area of the cited text from D1 to D5. Also reviewed the CIDs that may affect this issue.  CID 4097 was reviewed.  We do not believe that there are any unresolved comments that address this issue.

Mark ready for motion 

CID 5003:

Look to see if the comment is in scope or not.  The cited reference in the redline document, there was no changes in this area .(10.14 or 11.4.13).  the last change in this area was done in D2.  

The change in 11.4.13 was about group addressed address, so it is not affecting the issue cited.

Proposed Resolution: Out of Scope -- The comment is on text that was unchanged from D4.0 and is not affected by any other changes from D4.0, and is not the subject of any unresolved comments; therefore it is out of scope.

Mark ready for motion 

CID 5004:

Review the comment.  This comment references CID 4029.

The group did not find that the resolution was incorrect.  This comment is in scope as the comment is on an old comment.

George V. sent a note that said he was willing to withdraw any of his comments to withdraw his comments and repost in Sponsor Ballot.  The Chair should not make any promises and the commenter is welcome to post in Sponsor ballot process.  Adrian to send an e-mail to George asking him to send an e-mail to Dorothy and Adrian  indicating any comment that is being withdrawn.

Back to the CID 5004, we need to look at the merits of the comment.  First, the comment is not correct. 

There was not consensus on the response to the commenter.  Need to see if the commenter is willing to withdraw for now, or at least we need more info to resolve comment.

CID 5008:


Review to see if it is in Scope.  There was a change in 10.5.4.  

Reviewed the comment, and looked for the comment that was alluded in the description. CID 4061 was the comment.  The older comment was not part of a “no” vote, and the commenter has since changed his vote for D5 from yes to no.  But strictly speaking he already said he was ok with what was there before.  This comment is strictly out of scope by the fact that the comment is on unchanged text.

Proposed Resolution:  : Out of Scope -- The comment is on text that was unchanged from D4.0 and is not affected by any other changes from D4.0, and is not the subject of any unresolved comments; and is therefore out of scope. Note: the commenter implicitly refers to his comment 4061 from a previous recirculation.  This comment accompanied his "yes" vote in that recirculation, and is therefore not an unresolved comment.  There are no other unresolved comments on this sub clause.
Mark ready for motion 

CID 5011:

Review to see if it is in Scope.  There was no change identified.  Looked for comments of the same issue? The old numbers were in clause 7.  This is out of scope.

Proposed Resolution:  : Out of Scope -- The comment is on text that was unchanged from D4.0 and is not affected by any other changes from D4.0, and is not the subject of any unresolved comments; and is therefore out of scope

Mark ready for motion.

CID 5014, 5015: 

This is a comment from George, so his e-mail of being withdrawing as a possible option.

Let’s put this on the list of things to discuss in September assuming that the comment would be withdrawn at this time.  We understand that it would be posted in Sponsor ballot. Comments.

Adrian to follow up with George to see if he is going to withdraw comment.

Summary of where we are:


4 ready for motion


3 not ready for motion (5004, 5014, 5015)

Editorials are not reviewed.  One thing we can do with editorial comments is to create a comment resolution that the technical editor will consider in future revisions. The editor is allowed to include or not the editorial comments.

A general response to editorial comments is found in the Editor 11-07-2050.  It suggests that editorial comment resolutions (slide 7) the chair delegates the Editor to address and inform the group if they were classified incorrectly as editorial. 

Proposed resolution for all the editorial comments.: This comment is deemed editorial and delegated to the document editor for consideration in developing future drafts. Please note that the IEEE standards are edited professionally prior to publication..

Move to ready for motion.

For CID 5001, a note is to be added to say that it is a duplicate. The 5000 is the newer comment, so it is the new comment overrides the older comment. 

For  CID 5001: Additional Note added to the Proposed resolution: “Note,  this is a duplicate of comment 5000 made subsequently by the same commenter in which he deemed the comment editorial and not attached to a "no" vote.  Further he changed his vote from "no" to "yes" during the course of the ballot after having submitted this comment.   As such it is deemed to be editorial and not part of a no vote.”

Mark all the editorials and 5001 ready for motion.

So we have only 3 comments that need follow-up.  Adrian to contact the commenters. 

If all the commentors were to withdraw their comments, then we would not have any comments to recirculate.   We have already dealt with most of the comments, so we only really need to recirc if we have to provide comments.  If Harish, George, and Liwen  all withdraw, then it would change the recirc need, but all would have to do it to make a difference.  The other 8 comments are not required, so they do not have to be recirc, and 7 of those are editorial.  The one technical is not required.

5. Next conference calls: 

Scheduled on the 27th of Aug. (next week).  Mike will not be available.

3rd  and the 10th Adrian is not available.

The 10th  Dorothy is not available.

Let’s hold it next week (Aug 27th) , and get update from Adrian, and then consider the other business that we have left.  Complete the comment resolution; discuss the 11p roll-up and the 11.3 discussion.

We will decide next week for the status of the call on the 3rd.

We will cancel the call on the 10th.


6. Adjourn at 12:45

Teleconference minutes Aug 27, 2010

Attendees: Dorothy Stanley, Aruba Networks;  Mark Hamilton, Proxim; Adrian Stephens, Intel; Bill Marshall, AT&T; Jon Rosdahl, CSR; Peter Eccelsine, Cisco.


Tentative agenda: 

1. Call to Order, Patent Notification
2. Editor Report

3. Interpretation Request Response, see https://mentor.ieee.org/802.11/dcn/10/11-10-0992-01-000m-august-2010-interpretation-request.doc 
4. Comment Resolution, as required
5. Scope/Purpose alignment plan
6. 11p roll-in - reference changes
7. Clause 10.3 discussion, if any

8. plan for September

9. Telecon schedule going forward.
10. Adjourn9
1. Call to Order at 11:03am. 

1.1 Patent Notification

No items reported.

1.2 Agenda Approved.


2. Editor Report

Adrian contacted the 3 voters as requested last week.

All three withdrew comments, and Harish changed his vote to yes.

We have no new No Votes and no new Comments to recirculate.

We have met the requirements of the Conditional Approval

What do we put in the resolution for the non no-vote comments which we are not obligated to respond to, but we do want to provide a response.

A Stock phrase that says: The Comment Committee has agreed to the completed draft, and acknowledge the receipt of the comment.

CID 5012 had it applied, but it was withdrawn, so no issue, other than to document the withdrawal. (it was editorial in nature).

There were only 16 comments in total. A quick review of the comment file, https://mentor.ieee.org/802.11/dcn/09/11-09-0706-17-000m-revmb-wg-ballot-comments.xls, we find that we are ok, and we need to mark the withdrawn comments as Unresolvable, withdrawn by commenter.  A R18 of the file will be posted.

The Formal approval will be done at the Hawaii mtg and the Sponsor ballot will be started when the pool completes.  Bruce to send the report in 11-10-801r4 to the EC as soon as possible (Dorothy will get the updates put in and notify Bruce).

2.1 Review the 11-10-801r3


Dorothy offered an extra THANKS to Adrian for helping prepare the document.


We reviewed each slide.


There is an issue with the embedded excel file.


Issue on Slide 10 the start of the Sponsor Ballot should be Sept 20, 2010

The length of the ballot should be discussed during the Sept Interim mtg.  The target of Oct 27 will give us a chance for two conference calls prior to the Plenary in Dallas.  The rest of the plan should be reviewed at each F2F to see how well we are making progress.

The start of the ballot should be as soon as we can, and try to hit our stretch target of getting a publication date of 8-02-11… (
The Pool closes on the 16th, so the earliest we can start is the 20th.

How quickly we can complete the process is a function of processing the comments.  We need to make as much progress on the known issues that we can anticipate (i.e. clause 10.3), and then we can resolve the issues quickly.

Roll-in of TGp has been done already, and as soon as TGz, TGu, TGv is available, Adrian will roll them in.  This would also help bring in the end time.

Stretch goal will be to get them all rolled up prior to 2011.

We have an unknown as to the editor pool working our docs, will there be a possibility to run in parralell or not is unknown.  It may be that they have to run in serial manner.

3. Interpretation Request Response, see https://mentor.ieee.org/802.11/dcn/10/11-10-0992-01-000m-august-2010-interpretation-request.doc 

The proposed response was crafted by Dorothy.

Review of the response: 

No objections to the response, it will be reviewed at the F2F for approval.

3.1 The commenter sent some more details, and Dan Harkin is on holiday, but will review when he gets back.  Report/update to be given at the Interim meeting in Sept.


4. Comment Resolution, as required

None.


5. Scope/Purpose alignment plan

The PAR was written to make dealing with the Purpose going forward easier to track.  We will have the 1.3 to have the dashed material. To allow this to occur, Bill will take the action put it in as a sponsor ballot comment, Jon to provide a simple tutorial to the group for the interim.


6. 11p roll-in - reference changes

There was a few references in 11p that pointed to text that is no longer in the revision.  For example the mask was removed that 11p that was referred to.

As it stands now, we want to separate the LAW from the STANDARD.  The Mask that they were referred to as Class C in clause 17.  A proposal to change the reference in Clause 17, to be to a new mask.  We would need to make a new mask to make us independent of the regulations with having a mask available in Clause 17.

Why was the masks removed?  They were from FCC part 90 subpart y, and when we had them in there, it was before the law was final, and we added them as part of the standard because it was not available at the time.  The Masks are now part of the LAW, and the standard is now different from the LAW, so we removed the masks and reference the LAW so that we don’t have any discrepancies. 

So, Why is this any different? Why not point to the LAW?  The references in Clause 17 are not limited to the US law.  

The old masks were created in the US, and then applied globally, but why is this still not the case.  We do not want to pull LAW into the standard.

The new mask is a derivative that is to be defined in the standard.  A more rigorous mask to be defined.  

We have transmit masks in Clause 17 and Clause 20.  There are two reasons to have a mask, one is the one defined by the standard that defines what is required by the standard, and the other is to meet regulatory requirements.  If the 11p mask is to make use of increased performance, then the new mask can be added to the standard.  

11p has an improved mask that is required for global usage.  In Annex i.2 it calls out that it is for the US, but 11p is calling out Europe as well.  The regulatory classes for Europe has to be defined independent from the US LAW mask.  

Peter will provide some more details at the F2F and will provide the change request for the Sponsor Ballot.  We need to make sure that we socialize the proposal with the 11p folks to ensure that we have met the spirit of what they thought was in the amendment is in fact in the roll-up.

There is a concern on how the roll-up of 11p will be seen by the Sponsor ballot voters.  The concern was if a comment can be generated on D5.0 that will address the 11p roll-up issue where 11p has not been rolled up.

A comment to the effect “when 11p is rolled in, make sure to address the mask that is missing from D5.0 should be added in Clause 17” should be added as a Sponsor Ballot comment.

There should be a textual definition of the mask and it should be generic and include it in clause 17 and annex i.

We need to understand why we removed them in the past, and why we want to now return a new mask.

We took them out of mb because we do not want to call out a specific country mask, but rather a more generic mask.  The mask should be defined in the PHY clauses.


7. Clause 10.3 discussion, if any

Deferred to Interim meeting.


8. Plan for Sept.

We have 7 timeslots.

We have some documents to review.

Clause 10.3: We need to pick-up the discussion and clean up the clause numbering and update the documents from the last meeting and see if we can progress the updates. (10-11-826r4). This would need to be updated to the new clause numbering and continue the discussion.

Review the 11p roll-in 

Scope alignment document

Keep the current schedule and then look at releasing some later if we need to.  We want to be nice to make the change during the Mid-week Plenary to allow the other groups to possibly pick them up.

9. Next Telecon

Canclel the sept 3 call

We will approve the resolution doc r18 at the f2f.

10 Adjourn at 12:30.
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